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Monthly Meeting Minutes
May, 1 2017
Attendance
David Cambra, President, Mike Parks, Vice President, Eric Cybulski, Treasurer,  Anne Byrnes Vescera,  Secretary, Daniel Barrows, Field/Travel Coordinator, Chris Golia, Joe Norton, Equipment Coordinator,  Robert Phalen, Referee Coordinator,   Joe Sousa, Premier Director, Coaches:  Caio Quempl, Paul Mena, Stephanie Way, Bill Pfeffer, Ryan Smith, Peter Diamonte, Joe Iannone, Scott Santo, Aaron Semrow, Michelle White.  
Prospect Soccer Club’s May 1, 2017 meeting called to order at 8:10 p.m. by President David Cambra.  David motioned to approve the agenda and Eric Cybulski second that motion.
President’s Opening Remarks
David welcomed everyone.  He introduced the new trainer, Caio. He stated that the travel players will have 1 hour per week of training and the recreational players will have 30 minutes of training each week.  David welcomed the new coaches present and announced that the club could with the cost of F licenses and encouraged new coaches to achieve their F license.
Vice President
Mike Parks asked what the club planned on doing with the recreational soccer program and wanted to know if Tony Messina was still coordinator.  Dave stated that Tony was still very dedicated to the rec. program but was limited in the time he could contribute. Dave suggested that Mark and Tony work together and split the job.  Aaron Semrow stated that he was also able to help pitch in when needed.
Treasurer
Eric Cybulski reported that taxes were done and that he was going online with all financial reporting.
Referee Coordinator
Rob Phelan reported that the program was going well.  David Cambra asked that Heather Iannone to remind referees about the different ages for recreational soccer. Joe Iannone and a few referee’s had a discussion about referee safety on the field and in the parking lots.  Past incidents were discussed and David Cambra encouraged coaches to keep an eye on unsafe referee conditions.
Equipment Coordinator 
Joe Norton reported that most of the uniforms for the spring season were done and that there were no balls left over.  He stated that all the practice bags were handed out except for one coach that didn’t show.  
Training Coordinator
  Chris Golia – Not present.  David reviewed the training schedule.  He stated that there were 2 trainers, Caio who is present at the meeting and returning trainer, Louie, who was due in on Friday.  

Field Coordinator
Daniel Barrows that the fields were lined and the goal nets were repaired. He stated that the lights at Hotchkiss at the lighted field were still not working and he did not know when they would be repaired. 
Recreational Soccer Coordinators
Anthony Messina - Not Present
Eric spoke to Tony and he reported that the recreational soccer season started and would run through 6/17.  David Cambra reported that there are 88 players registered in the mini kickers program.  
Travel Soccer Coordinator
Daniel Barrows reported that the travel program has 184 players registered.  He stated that the player passes and rosters were all printed and handed out to coaches.  
Premier Soccer Coordinator
Daniel Barrows reported that the boy’s program had 4 teams in the State Cup and that 2 teams moved to the second round.  Dan stated that the girls and boys premier program had 199 players registered.  Anne Byrnes Vescera reported that the girls program was going well.      
Webmaster
Rob Phalen reported that there were no problems and that the web site was functioning well.  
District Liaison
David Cambra attended the last meeting and he reported that the SCD reviewed small sided fields and stated that these changes need to be made in the fall.  David stated that SCD wanted player passes and rosters to be used at all games, including friendlies.  He reviewed rules for 9v9 for teams U11 and U12 and 7v7 for teams U10 and lower.   
Communication/Media Coordinator
Janice Brunetti – Not Present.  David reported that Janice was working on advertising the clubs 3 programs and was pursuing out of town players by advertising in surrounding town newspapers.  
 
Closing Remarks
David opened the floor to questions or comments.   Joe Iannone stated that he was concerned about 2 pipe lids that were exposed and potentially dangerous on the back field at Hotchkiss.  Dan Barrows responded that he would check into it right away. 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:21 p.m.  The next monthly meeting will be on Wednesday, June 14, 2017, at 8:00 pm, at the Prospect Fire House.























 



